
BOURNEMOUTH UNIVERSITY
CONFIRMED

SENATE (with Board Representation)
STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 24 FEBRUARY 2010


Present: 
Prof J Vinney (Chair) 


Mrs M Barron; Mr S Bellamy; Mr G Darnton; Mrs J Dawson; Mr A James; Mr P Kneller; Mrs F McMillan; Mr J Ricci; Mr P Ryland

Student Representatives:

 Mr R Frame.

In Attendance:
Mrs A Guitierrez (Secretary); Mr G Rayment (Committee Clerk); Mrs C Symonds (Item 7).
Apologies:
Mrs A Allerston; Dr B Dyer; Mr C Elder; Dr M Humphreys; Mrs J Jenkin; Rev Canon Dr B Merrington; 

ACTION
1. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING (25th November 2009)
The Minutes were approved as an accurate record.  
2. MATTERS ARISING
Item 2, Minute 8.1.1:  Regarding the problems raised concerning post graduate students requiring short extensions to their accommodation contracts, Mr Ryland noted that this affected only a small number of students (typically one per year) in the School of Services Management.  


Item 3, Minute 3.1.1:  The issue of staffing levels for the askBU service was under review, including methods of managing peak demand (such as through the use of temp staff or students).  SUBU was also continuing to explore the working relationship between askBU and the Student Advice Centre (SAC) and considered that it might be beneficial for the two services to be located more closely to each other.  This could be taken into account as part of the wider review of the Estates Strategy.

Minute 3.3.1: The SU President and Manager now attended meetings of the Student Accommodation Project 2 (SAP2) Board. 
Minute 7.3:  On the issue of Open Student Forums, it was reported that such a forum had been held in the School of Conservation Sciences.  This event had not been well attended and failed to result in much engagement with those attending.  Similar forums had been held in the past in other Schools, but these were to address particular issues as they arose rather than on a routine basis.  The Committee discussed the general issue of communication lines between students and School management.  Mechanisms varied across Schools and included the use of myBU, regular e-mail updates from Deans to students and the use of a Dean’s blog.  It was noted that the Student Portal was being re-developed and would include easily accessible options to provide feedback.  It was agreed that Mrs Barron would consider further ways in which these lines of communication might be improved and report back to the next meeting.
MB
Minute 7.4.  Work was being taken forward to resolve the various IT issues raised at the previous meeting, in line with the refreshed IT Strategy.
Minute 7.5 The Chair reported that the issues arising from a petition calling for a review of academic delivery had been resolved following further discussion with the Deputy Dean (Education) of the School concerned.
3. MEMBERSHIP
3.1
The Chair reported that, following the resignation of Rev. Dr David Hart, Mrs Fiona McMillan had agreed to become the Deputy Chair to the Student Experience Committee.  He also welcomed Board Member Mr Geoffrey Darnton to the membership.  Following the review of the Senate Standing Orders, it had also been agreed that the Committee membership be expanded to include an academic staff representative from each School.  He welcomed Mr Ryland as representative of the School of Services Management.  Dr Barbara Dyer (HSC) and Anne Allerston (Business School) had also joined the Committee and nominations were being sought from the remaining schools.
3.2
The Chair suggested that future meetings of the Committee be ‘themed’ and sought views on possible topics for future meetings.  Members suggested a focus on part-time students; international students (and cultural issues); mature students; placements; and the development of CPD frameworks.  Members agreed, however, that it would be better to base discussions in terms of students’ needs, rather than general categorisations such as ‘mature students’.  Discussions would focus on longer term strategic issues rather than short term issues.  It was agreed that relevant groups of students could be invited into the meetings to give their views on particular issues.  A less formal structure would be set for these meetings, perhaps in a venue other than the ‘Boardroom’.  It was agreed that the theme for the next meeting of the Committee would be ‘first year student experience’, interpreted as ‘new entrants’.  Mrs Barron would work with SUBU representatives and the Secretary on drawing up the agenda and arrangements for the next meeting.
AG/SUBU/MB
4. STUDENTS’ UNION MATTERS 
4.1
The SU President presented the results of a benchmarking exercise comparing SUBU’s performance (measured by the Times Higher Student Experience survey) against the SUs of a sample of other HEIs in terms of the block grant received.  Results showed that SUBU received the 4th smallest annual grant and smallest grant per FTE of all the Alliance Group universities.  Despite this it received relatively high results in the survey, indicating that it provided good value for money.  It was noted that, given the relatively small grant received, any future cut in funding would be very damaging and result in cuts in services.  This would, in turn, have implications for the University’s strategic aim of improving the Student Experience.  The Chair welcomed the analysis and commented that it was unfortunate that the response rate for this survey was so low, 128 respondents for BU, and asked if SUBU had access to any other form of performance benchmarking, perhaps though the Student Union Evaluation Initiative (SUEI) a scheme jointly funded by SUBU and BU. The SU President responded that this would not be possible for another 18 months or so. The Committee discussed the report and asked whether SUBU provided equivalent services to those at the other HEIs listed.  It was confirmed that they were broadly similar, although there were some nuances of difference.  For example some HEIs do not include Sports among the services they provide.  It was also noted that SUBU’s commercial activities were still able to generate some income, unlike those at many other institutions. SUBU’s request that future funding not be cut was noted.
5. PERIODIC PERFORMANCE REVIEW
5.1
The report on progress against KPIs was noted by the Committee.  Members discussed details of the 3 week turnaround measure for assessments and it was noted that the Media School had underperformed on this KPI.  The Chair agreed to explore this with the School and report back to the next meeting.
Chair
5.2
The Committee considered the need for other measures of performance. There was also a generally accepted view that the KPIs in themselves did not fully measure all the significant aspects of student experience, but that they did give an indication of certain aspects. It was generally agreed that no set of KPIs could ever capture the full breadth of activities. However, it was noted that the Committee had scope to introduce further PIs (in addition to the KPIs) if necessary and this would be considered further at a future meeting. Monitoring of the ‘three week turnaround’ was an example of a PI.
AG/Chair
6 STUDENT MOBILITY
6.1
The Chair gave a verbal report on this topic which had been referred to the Committee by the Academic Projects Group (APG).  The Director of the Centre for Global Perspectives had given that Group a presentation on opportunities for BU students to take overseas placements.  This was in keeping with the University’s Internationalisation Strategy and allowed students to undertake course units in overseas institutions.  It was noted that such placements were easier to incorporate into courses based on ‘short, fat’ units, were they would cause least disruption.  Members discussed the advantages of such a scheme and possible barriers, such as the need for students to be competent in other languages; the fact that trainee nurses could only observe and were not allowed to actually practice overseas; financial barriers; and the complexities regarding like-for-like credit transfers.  Members also noted the fact that students often gain international experience by way of a gap year. Overall, members agreed that overseas placements could be beneficial to some students, although they should only be undertaken where specific learning outcomes had been clearly defined. It was felt that more use could be made of the Placement Year, rather than impacting directly on taught elements of their course and that the single greatest barrier to increasing mobility was the current lack of established international partnerships.
7 MATURE STUDENTS AND THE STUDENT EXPERIENCE
7.1
Catherine Symonds presented this report which had been referred to the Committee from APG.  It detailed work which had been undertaken to consider the support available to ‘mature learners’.  ‘Mature learners’ encompassed students who were rarely or never on campus and mature students who attended classes but had difficulty accessing the support they needed.  Two activities were undertaken: Interviews with a sample of 10 current BU mature students, and asking Professional Services to detail how they meet the needs of students, as described in seven ‘student stories’.  The key findings were highlighted.  These included the view that the Graduate Employment Service was too geared towards younger students; students studying off-campus felt less a part of BU than those studying via distance learning; students felt they had to work hard initially to access the support they needed; and workshops and induction sessions should be offered in a more flexible form.  The Committee noted the report and it was agreed that Mrs Barron would work with Mrs Symonds to follow-up the detailed findings.
MB
8 REPORTS RECEIVED ON BEHALF OF THE COMMITTEE
8.1
Student Advice Centre (SAC)

8.1.1 The paper was noted.  It was clarified that ‘Academic enquiries’ referred mainly to academic appeals and complaints procedures.  The delay in student loan payments was highlighted as a significant factor in the SAC’s workload during the past year.  The Chair recognised the quality of the service provided by the SAC and the Committee thanked all of those involved in its work.
8.2
Student Representation
8.2.1
The report was noted.  It was noted that the work to implement the refreshed IT Strategy would provide an opportunity to address some of the technical issues raised.
9 APPEALS AND COMPLAINTS ANNUAL REPORT
9.1.1 The report was noted and the data was confirmed to be broadly in line with those of the sector as a whole. It was suggested that some students (for example, those from different cultural backgrounds) may find it difficult to engage with the appeals process in a timely way and sensitivity was required in handling such cases.  It was agreed that the training sessions for students on the appeals process had been very helpful and that these should be repeated in future.  The Committee discussed ways in which information on the procedures might be made available to students and it was noted that the information would be more easily accessible following the re-design of the student website.
10 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There was no other business.
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS
Wednesday, 12 May 2010, 2.15pm

Geoffrey Rayment
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